



TOM WOLF, GOVERNOR • PATRICK MCDONNELL, DEP SECRETARY

## **Greetings Environmental Justice partners!**

We are sending this update to share some important information with you. As always, we welcome your suggestions or inquiries about our work, programs, or policies. Please feel free to contact us at RA-EPOEJ@pa.gov.

## NOTIFICATION ON PUBLIC HEARINGS

## Public Hearings on Proposal to Add PFAS to Environmental Cleanup Regulations Canceled to Mitigate COVID-19 Spread

To prevent the possible spread of COVID-19, the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) has canceled three public hearings to gather public input on proposed rulemaking that would amend state regulation to establish groundwater and soil cleanup standards for per- and polyfluoroalkyl substances (PFAS) at contaminated properties. The hearings had been advertised in the Pennsylvania Bulletin, but to date, DEP had only received one attendee registration.

Interested individuals are invited to instead submit written comments, suggestions, support, or objections regarding this proposed rulemaking to the board, which must be received by April 30, 2020 11:59 PM. Written comments should be mailed to the Environmental Quality Board, P.O. Box 8477, Harrisburg, PA 17105-8477. Express mail should be sent to the Environmental Quality Board, Rachel Carson State Office Building, 16th Floor, 400 Market Street, Harrisburg, PA 17101-2301. Comments may also be submitted online or via email at RegComments@pa.gov (a subject heading of this proposed rulemaking and a return name and address must be included).

The proposed rulemaking amends Title 25, Chapter 250 (Administration of the Land Recycling Program) of the Pennsylvania Code, which encourages the voluntary cleanup and reuse of contaminated commercial and industrial sites, to add soil and groundwater medium specific concentrations (MSC) for three PFAS compounds – PFBS, PFOS and PFOA. The proposal would use the federal Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Health Advisory Level of 70 ppt for PFOS and PFOA as groundwater MSCs and would use data and calculations developed by EPA for PFOS and PFOA to calculate soils MSCs.

The proposed rulemaking also changes the direct contact MSCs for lead in soil at both residential and non-residential properties. As a result of these changes, the residential statewide health standard in soil will decrease from 450 parts per million (ppm) to 420 ppm. The non-residential statewide health standard of 450 ppm will remain unchanged.

## The full Press Release can be found here.

For more information on COVID-19, please visit the PA Department of Health page.

Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection, 400 Market Street Harrisburg, PA 17101



















